
Town of Montville  
COMMISSION ON AGING MINUTES 

October 2, 2019  9:00 AM 
12 Maple Ave. 

Uncasville, Connecticut 06382 
 

1. Call to order 
    Chair Doherty-Peck called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m. on 
    October 2, 2019 in the library at the Senior Center.  

 
2. Roll call 

Present were commission members: Doherty-Peck, Doherty, Skinner, Taylor, 
and    Liaison Pollard.   Absent: McNeil, Ziegler, Adams and Lt. Radford 

 
3. Approval of minutes 

    A motion was made to approve the minutes of the April 3, 2019 by Skinner 
and                 
    Seconded by Taylor.  All in favor. 
 

4. Approval of the bills 
    None 
 

5. Correspondence 
None 

 
6. Remarks from the public 

    None 
 

7. Introduction of Speakers  
None 

                   
8. Reports  

Kathleen Doherty-Peck, Senior Center Director  
Doherty-Peck has set up a speaker from Visiting Angels to speak at the 
Commission’s November meeting.  She also has received approval for three 
grants totaling approximately $40,000:  Footcare; Med Ride 1 (NL County 
Area); and Mental Healthcare.  Doherty-Peck is waiting to hear on Med Ride 2 
which she works in conjunction with Norwich (Statewide Travel).  Another 
grant she is applying for is a Smartboard for the center. 
Many October seminars and programs added to regular schedule. The Renter’s 
Rebate Program is about to end and the Energy Program is about to begin.  
There will be a Veterans Fundraiser (Taste of Montville) in the Senior Center 
parking lot on October 26th from 12 p.m. to 2 p.m.  There will be food from 
local restaurants and the band Wicked Peach.  There will be opportunities for 
donations to be made during the fundraiser.  These funds are utilized to their 
fullest for the veterans in town. 
November 1st there will be a meet-and-greet of all candidates.  Holiday season 
prep is underway.  There is a second Medicare seminar to be held in 
November. 
 
Kathy Pollard, Town Council Liaison 
State Representative McCarty will let Liaison Pollard know when Deb Hoyt 
from DPH is available to speak at a Commission meeting. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Lt Radford, Police Liaison 
Doherty-Peck had a flyer from Lt. Radford that involves a new program for 
family members of at-risk individuals.  Residents can register their at-risk 
family member with the police department.   
 

9.  Old Business 
                   Home Health Care Discussions - Commission members were asked to bring   
                   questions and concerns to the next meeting for November’s guest speaker.                                             

 
          10.    New Business 
                   None 
                
          11.    Remarks from the Public 
                   No public 
 
           12.     Remarks from the Commission 
                     Town Council liaison Pollard thanked the commission for the time she has 
                     been on the Commission.   
 
           13.     Adjourn 
                     A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 9:47 a.m. by Skinner and       
                     seconded by Doherty.  All in favor.   

 


